From: Lucas Huck

To: Sara Folk

Cc: Dusty Pilkington

Subject: FW: SE-17-00004, 2, Bowers and Dyer Wellheads
Date: Friday, March 31, 2017 11:43:35 AM

Can you make sure Dusty has what he needs to respond | need these approved asap.
Thanks,

Luke Huck, P.E.

County Engineer

Kittitas County Public Works
Phone 509-962-7523

Mobile 509-859-4965
Lucas.Huck@co.kittitas.wa.us

From: Mau, Russell E (DOH) [mailto:Russell.Mau@DOH.WA.GOV]
Sent: Friday, March 31, 2017 11:25 AM

To: Dusty Pilkington

Cc: Lucas Huck

Subject: RE: SE-17-00004, 2, Bowers and Dyer Wellheads

Mr. Pilkington:
Based on previous communications, these sites are for stockpiling road maintenance materials.

For the two figures, are these private wells or public water system wells? | only ask this question to
determine if the State Department of Health has any regulatory authority. If they are private wells,
then Kittitas County Health should be contacted.

As for the two provided maps, both show two well sites (i.e., two “circles” that | believe are 100-feet
radius circles centered on wells in the vicinity of the sites that are proposed for stockpiling
materials). For these maps, | have the following respective questions:

e Forthe graphic entitled “... Bowers Site ...”, the two wells are marked with yellow/orange
circles and the site(s) for stockpiling are two abutting pink rectangles that are also cross-
hatched? If “yes”, then | don’t see an issue with stockpiling materials.

e  For the graphic entitled “Dyer Site ...”, the two wells are marked with red circles and then
you show two areas enclosed by yellow/orange outline — are the yellow/orange areas the
sites for stockpiling? If the site for stockpiling is the clear area to the northeast of the lower
well site (assuming north is to the top of the graphic), then stockpiling in that area appears
satisfactory — the ground slope appears to be toward the northeast on this map (away from
the well) and the well has a vegetative buffer between it and the stockpiling area.

| await your input, thanks,
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Russell E. Mau, PhD, PE

Regional Engineer

Department of Health, Office of Drinking Water

16201 East Indiana Avenue, Suite 1500, Spokane Valley, WA 99216
Desk: 509-329-2116

Fax: 509-329-2104

Russell.Mau@DOH.WA.GOV

Public Health - Always Working for a Safer and Healthier Washington
Visit our web site at www.doh.wa.gov/ehp/dw

From: Dusty Pilkington [mailto:dusty.pilkington@co.kittitas.wa.us]
Sent: Friday, March 31, 2017 8:45 AM

To: Mau, Russell E (DOH) <Russell. Mau@DOH.WA.GOV>

Cc: Lucas Huck <lucas.huck@co.kittitas.wa.us>
Subject: SE-17-00004, 2, Bowers and Dyer Wellheads

Mr. Mau,

Attached are two maps showing 100 foot buffers from wellheads near the Dyer and Bowers sites for
the SEPA review on the materials storage. If DOH is satisfied, we can then issue the threshold
determinations on these two sites. As seen on the maps, the work comes nowhere near the 100 foot
radius around the Bowers site, and at the Dyer site, the buffer crosses into the vegetated area

adjacent to the work location, but does not reach it.

Thank you,

Dusty Pilkington

Planner |

Kittitas County Community Development Services
411 N Ruby St # 4, Ellensburg, WA 98926

(509) -962-7079
dusty.pilkington@co.Kittitas.wa.us
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